Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am seeking answers to the following questions regarding the devolution of the Independent Living Fund (ILF) and associated monies to your authority.

Could you please let me know:

1)     Has the DWP or the ILF trust told your authority how much Independent Living Fund money will be devolved to your council until 2016? 
Yes
2)      If Yes, when did the DWP/ILF trust pass that information to your authority? 
4th of Feb 2015
3)      What is the total amount of the devolved funds? 
£970071.04
4)      Has the DWP/ILF trust told your authority how many Independent Living Fund recipients reside in your borough and how much ILF money individual ILF recipients received in their individual care packages? 
Yes
5)      At the date of this email, how many of those ILF recipients have had their care cases and needs reviewed to determine the levels of care support and funding that they will require when the ILF closes on 30 June? 
54
6)      How many ILF recipients have not had their cases assessed yet? 
All ILF recipients have had an assessment from the Leicester City Council.
7)      Does the authority expect to be able to meet the care costs of all ILF recipients to the same level as ILF funding? 
Yes, the care costs will be covered within the money that ILF have provided to the Council
8)      Has your authority had any indication from the DWP that ILF funding will continue to be devolved to your council after 2016? 
Not at this time.
9)      Please send all general email correspondence that your authority received from the DWP in the last six months regarding the devolution and management of the ILF closure. 
Yes, please see the attached letters.

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
First Floor 16 New Walk 
LEICESTER LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.ico.org.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.
